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  The Parish of St. Joseph 

Sherwood Drive, New Ollerton, NG22 9PP
Parish Priest : Fr Paul Nellikulam

 St. Patrick’s Presbytery, Clipstone Road West, Forest Town, Mansfield, NG19 0BT.  
Telephone: 01623 622705  e-mail : stpatrickchurch17@gmail.com 
Newsletter : kendaly@hotmail.co.uk Parish Website : www.stpatricksandstgeorges.org.
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy: Telephone: 01623 860392
All Saints Catholic Academy: Telephone: 01623 474700 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 24th – 30th JANUARY 2021

THIRD SUNDAY OF YEAR B

PLEASE NOTE REVISED TIMES OF MASSES

Saturday, 23rd January
St Joseph’s, Ollerton
          5.00 pm Mass
   Juzef Pietrzak RIP

St Patrick’s, Forest Town     6.30 pm Mass       Holy Souls

Sunday, 24th January

St Patrick’s, Forest Town   11.00 am Mass       Cynthia & Bill Driscoll RIP
Wednesday, 27th January
St Patrick’s, Forest Town
10.00 am – 11.00 am Private Prayer      

Saturday, 30th January
St Joseph’s, Ollerton
         5.00 pm Mass
   Christine Walters RIP
St Patrick’s, Forest Town    6.30 pm Mass        Anne Bara RIP
Sunday, 31st January

St Patrick’s, Forest Town  11.00 am Mass    
   Bridie & Michael Callaghan RIP
This Week’s Feasts:



Monday, 25th January
The Conversion of St Paul

Tuesday, 26th January
Ss Timothy & Titus (Bishops)

Wednesday, 27th January
St Angela Merici (Virgin)

Thursday, 28th January
St Thomas Aquinas (Priest, Doctor)

MASS BOOKINGS: To book a place at Mass in St Patrick’s, please e-mail patrickftmass@gmail.com or telephone 01623 622705 and leave your details.  Masses in St Joseph’s can be booked on stjosephmassbooking@gmail.com or 07908 310044.

LIVE MASS STREAMS THIS WEEK : Please refer to the Diocesan website for details of live-streamed Masses.  Bishop Patrick’s channel on YouTube also has details. See also www.mass-online.org or www.churchservices.tv and www.vaticannews.va for other live-streamed services and messages from Pope Francis

POPE FRANCIS ENCYCLICAL “FRATELLI TUTTI”: The Pope’s latest message to the Church is now available on www.vatican.va
REVISED MASS TIMES: For the period of lockdown and in winter months, the times of Mass in both churches have been revised.  Mass will be celebrated in St Joseph’s on Saturdays at 5.00 pm and in St Patrick’s at 6.30 pm on Saturdays and 11.00 am on Sundays.

Update on Covid-19 and Vaccination: In September 2020 the Bishops’ Conference of England and Wales issued a statement COVID-19 and Vaccination (24 September 2020). In the light of the recent breakthrough in vaccine development they have now issued a follow up statement (3rd December 2020) which can be found on the CBCEW website along with the original September statement. The link to this information to be found on the CBCEW website : https://www.cbcew.org.uk/home/our-work/health-social-care/coronavirus-guidelines/update-on-covid-19-and-vaccination/ 

Mindful of the recent Government directives around the increased transmissibility of the disease, it pays to remind ourselves that on entering the church we should use the hand sanitiser provided, wear a mask and sit two metres from other households.

Your Prayers are requested for those who are sick or are recovering: Helen M, Fr John C, Fr John G.; Roy S, John R; Bridie W, Alan S, Sheila T, Ronald T, Diane J-B and all those suffering from the coronavirus.   Please let Fr Paul know of anyone else who needs our prayers at this time.
Year of Saint Joseph from 8 December 2020 to 8 December 2021. With the Apostolic Letter “Patris corde” (“With a Father’s Heart”), Pope Francis recalls the 150th anniversary of the declaration of Saint Joseph as Patron of the Universal Church. To mark the occasion, the Holy Father has proclaimed a “Year of Saint Joseph”. Patris corde highlights “the creative courage” of St. Joseph, which “emerges especially in the way we deal with difficulties. At the conclusion of his Letter, he adds a prayer to St Joseph, which he encourages all of us to pray together: Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary. To you God entrusted his only Son; in you Mary placed her trust; with you Christ became man. Blessed Joseph, to us too, show yourself a father and guide us in the path of life. Obtain for us grace, mercy, and courage, and defend us from every evil.  Amen.

THE SUNDAY OF THE WORD OF GOD: Pope Francis has issued a ‘Motu Proprio” instituting the Sunday of the Word of God. It will be marked each year on the 3rd Sunday of Ordinary Time.  The Holy Father had proposed the idea at the conclusion of the Year of Mercy when he wrote: a Sunday given over entirely to the word of God, so as to appreciate the inexhaustible riches contained in that constant dialogue between the Lord and his people. The document (Moto Proprio) provides a summary of the Church’s teaching on Scripture and the place of Scripture within the Liturgy. It suggests a number of ways that the day might be marked and can be accessed via www.liturgyoffice.org.uk 

CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENTS:  Now that Mass can be celebrated again, attendance in both churches will continue to be by pre-booking only. Booking details are on the front of this newsletter.  It is on a first-come-first-served basis and a waiting list system will be in place so please contact us if, having booked, you are unable to attend.  The Sunday obligation continues to be suspended, so if you are unsure about coming, do not feel under any obligation to attend. If you or someone in your household displays symptoms of Covid19, then please stay at home. Stewards will assist in arriving and leaving church to that people are kept safe. Parishioners are strongly advised not to car share or offer lifts to people outside their household.  For inquiries about Baptism, Confirmation, Holy Communion, Marriage, Anointing of the Sick (Visiting the sick) please ring the Presbytery number 01623 622705 and if I am not available to take your call please leave a message stating the purpose of your call and I will get back to you asap. Fr Paul
SCHOOL NEWS: Details of schools’ activities are available on their respective websites and also at www.ololcatholicmat.co.uk from which you can access the Be Inspirational website for our younger parishioners.  St Francis’ Catholic Voluntary Academy, Melton Mowbray (part of the St Thomas Aquinas Catholic Multi-Academy Trust) has a vacancy for a part time non-teaching Deputy Headteacher. Please visit    www.aquinas-cmat.org/vacancies/  for further information.  Closing date:  12 February 2021

Information for Potential Catechists: On behalf of NDCYS (our youth service based at the Briars) I would like to invite you (and your parish confirmation catechists) to an online catechist network meeting next Tuesday (26th January) at 7pm.   NDCYS have created an online 7 session confirmation course called INSPIRE, that brings parishes from across the diocese together while also maintaining the parish identity of a confirmation group. This is to assist parishes who wanted to run a programme last year or hope to run one this year.  Join this meeting to hear more about the course, its content, how it will be delivered, and the role of parish catechists.  After the meeting on Tuesday, parishes will have one month to register their group in time to begin the first session on 23rdFebruary. Throughout February parishes will be able to have the opportunity to explore the online platform and receive support from NDCYS on how to use it.

 Please see the attached course information and register for the network meeting here:https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJApceqoqTorGtBD5q3F-n-ejtvGj4rOtDOw
PARISH FINANCES: THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO HAS SET UP STANDING ORDER ARRANGEMENTS THUS FAR.  The return of Mass in St Joseph’s has helped as people have been generous in their donations but we are still a long way down on income compared to last year and expenses have not decreased by that amount.  If you would like to set up a standing order to cover the amount you would usually put in the collection, please go to our website and click on the News Page where you will find a link to enable you to set up this payment. If you have any queries or experience difficulties, please contact Len Hutton.  If you are unable to set up a Standing Order, perhaps you could set aside your weekly offering so that it can be collected when things return to something like normality.  Thank you in anticipation of your generosity.

FOOD BANK APPEAL: Please continue to donate items for the Ollerton Food Bank which are all the more important at this time.  There are no restrictions on what you can donate (including clothing).  Please leave any donations in the box at the back of the church.
Items for inclusion in the newsletter can be e-mailed to Fr Paul or Ken Daly (kendaly@hotmail.co.uk) by Wednesday of each week
